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17 September 2021

Excellency,

I have the pleasure to refer to my predecessor’s letter dated 10 September 2021, transmitting
a letter from H.E. Mr. Sofiane Mimouni, Permanent Representative of Algeria, and H.E. Mr.
Martin Bille Hermann, Permanent Representative of Denmark, the co-facilitators appointed in
relation to the Secretary-General’s report on the review of the functioning of the resident
coordinator system and related intergovernmental consultation process, as required, pursuant to
General Assembly resolutions 72/279 and 75/233.

Given that intergovernmental negotiations on the means of sustainably funding the resident
coordinator system did not conclude in the 75th session, and in light of the significant process
made over the past few months, I have the pleasure to announce that I have re-appointed H.E.
Mr. Sofiane Mimouni, Permanent Representative of Algeria, and H.E. Mr. Martin Bille
Hermann, Permanent Representative of Denmark, to continue to co-facilitate the aforementioned

Process.

I extend my appreciation to Ambassador Mimouni and Ambassador Hermann for their
leadership and tireless efforts in engaging with Member States, and thank them for accepting to
continue carrying out this critical mandate. I trust that you will extend your full support and
cooperation to them.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Abdulla SHAHID

All Permanent Representatives and
Permanent Observers to the United Nations
New York



